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Presenter
Presentation Notes
Good Morning,

Earlier this year TriMet’s GM asked me to begin looking into the feasibility of a Low Income Fare Program, after discussing possible program parameters, and research areas with TEAC we procured for a research contractor at the end of May to begin looking into the opportunity



Project Background: Investigating the feasibility 
of a broader low-income fare program 
 
Sustainable: Funding is ongoing and costs are shared with regional partners. 
 
Meaningful: Program is designed to address needs of low-income riders. 

Access should be convenient and easy for customers. 
 
Targeted: Benefits should be directed to those that need them most, by way 

of established eligibility criteria. Program employs eFare technology to 
maximize direct impact. 

 
Manageable: Administering the program requires minimal cost and leverages 

existing agency agreements with nonprofits and community based 
organizations. Eligibility should be managed by organization(s) that have 
expertise in screening for income-based programs. 
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As you know TriMet has a long history of creating programs to make transit more affordable for youth, seniors and riders with disabilities. 

Transit fares are already discounted relative to their true costs -- riders currently pay significantly less than the cost of a ride, with the balance of costs borne by state, federal and payroll tax resources.  

In addition, TriMet deeply discounts fares for youth, the elderly and individuals with disabilities.   And under the direction of the Board, the agency created the Access Transit programs which provide grants and discounted fares to nonprofit organizations which in turn use these resources to assist low-income riders. 

While these programs have provided much needed access for low-income persons served by nonprofits, TriMet does not currently have the resources to implement a comprehensive program to provide a reduced-price fare for the broader population of low-income riders without additional partners.  
 
Addressing the transportation needs of low-income residents will require a comprehensive approach and involvement by many regional jurisdictions and partners moving forward. 

To that end we have outlined the following approach
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Meeting 1, November 30 2016: Build Understanding 
  
Meeting 2, January 9, 2017: ORCA Lift Case Study 
 
Meeting 3, January 23, 2017: Program Parameters  
  
Meeting 4, January 31, 2017: Funding 
 
Meeting 5, February 16, 2017: Final Recommendations and Next Steps 

Task Force Approach 
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Approach –

We are now in the process of researching Low income programs across the country and working to better understand demand

As we gather our data we are also working to Identify and convene system partners and stakeholders to be part of the conversation

Once gathered we will review the challenges and opportunities presented by existing programs across the country and discuss possible local program models 

Our goal is to work with this coalition to develop recommendations for considerations by TriMet’s GM and then present those recommendations to the TriMet Board with next steps this fall




Task Force Outcomes 
1. Support the development of a regional Low Income Fare program 

 
2. Recommended eligibility would be up to 200% of Federal Poverty 

Level 
 One-person household: $23,760 max 
 Four-person household: $48,600 max 

 
1. Recommended program subsidy would be 50% off of Adult 

ticket/day pass and ~70% off of Adult monthly pass 
 Equivalent to Honored Citizen and Youth fare structures 

 
 
Estimated annual cost of fully subscribed  program $11.3 million 
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Funding Recommendations 
1. Advocate for the inclusion of transit funding in the 

State Transportation package – if funded could be 
used to support a new low income fare program. 
 

2. Research local tax options related to: 
• Commercial parking facilities 
• Business fees 
• Hotel fees  
• Corporate tax options 
• Other scenarios 
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Next Steps  
1. Work with Metro and our regional partners to 

leverage taskforce members’ capacity to support the 
passage of a transportation plan that includes 
resources for transit.  
 

2. Develop final taskforce report of findings, process 
and recommendations. 
 

3. Reconvene partners & stakeholders after legislative 
session to review other funding strategies as 
necessary. 
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